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Superintendent’s School Board Report – October 21, 2024

“We are here to help our Students……..
Navigate Challenges With Grace, Prepare For Their Futures and Anchor Themselves In Our Community.”

CORRESPONDENCE
Curry County (Burn Piles across from PHS) – Aaron has been in contact with the 
county. Burn piles should be lit on the Monday of Thanksgiving break, minimizing 
impact on PHS students and staff. Replanting plans will be scheduled following this 
work, and our PHS students should have learning opportunities available through the 
restoration process.

BOARD 
Aaron’s Work – Although we asked for quite a bit more funding, we did receive a US 
Department of Justice COPS grant in the amount of $154,313. We have accepted the 
agreement and will begin working on developing a final expenditure plan based on 
prioritization of the projects listed. 
Aaron has also been busy completing grant reporting requirements for our High School 
Success, Student Investment Account and Early Literacy Grant awards from the Oregon 
Department of Education.

STUDENTS/ACADEMICS
Parent/Community/Student Engagement Survey and Meeting – Aaron is working 
with Ms. Jones to conduct this survey for students later this month, and to hold a 
Community Engagement work session and survey for families on Tuesday, November 12 
at 6pm. This work will continue our work to involve families and the public in our long-
range planning efforts.

At-A-Glance ODE Reports – Aaron will share these “District and School Report Cards” 
in your packets and answer any questions you have at the meeting.

STAFF
Professional Development – All Staff continue to work on the District’s “Shared Vision 
For Readiness.” Groups continue to focus on coordinating consistent efforts to meet the 
needs of students and staff, in a variety of impactful areas.
-Friday, October 11 was Statewide In-Service Day for teachers. Our elementary staff 
worked in-house with Kathy Helgeson on developing Enhanced Core Reading Instruction 
practices, and developing strong reading intervention systems, while our PHS teachers 
were involved in learning about writing across the curriculum through the Oregon Writing 
Project.
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BUDGET
Nothing new at this time.

FACILITIES
Curry County Teacher Housing Proposal – Nothing new at this time.
TAP Grant work – Initial inspections completed. We are waiting for a report from the 
contractors. 

DISTRICT EVENTS/HAPPENINGS
Parent/Teacher Conferences – Wednesday and Thursday, October 23 and 24 – DW/PHS

No School – Conference Trade Day – Friday, October 25

No School – Veteran’s Day – Monday, November 11

District Parent Engagement Meeting - Tuesday, November 12 6-7pm - DW Cafeteria

No School – Fall Break – Mon-Fri, November 25-29

DATES TO REMEMBER:
Next Board Meeting – November 18, 2024 – 6 p.m.


